TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

SPECIAL MEETING

 FRIDAY, MAY 4TH, 2012


The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for a Special Meeting on Friday, May 4th, 2012 in order to approve the posting of a legal ad for the repair of the Town’s Recreation swimming pond.


Supervisor Virginia Stern called the meeting to order at 4:23 PM.


Roll Call:
Virginia Stern – present




Johanna Shafer – present




Joseph Norton – present




Thomas Dewhirst – absent




Mark D’Agostino – absent


As there was a quorum, a motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Johanna Shafer, to approve the following Notice to Bidders be published in the Poughkeepsie Journal:

NOTICE TO BIDDERS

Notice is hereby given that the Town of Stanford requests sealed bids for the furnishing of all materials and labor necessary for the reconstruction / repair of the swimming pond at the Town Recreation area, Creamery Road, Stanfordville, NY 12581.

Bids available at the Stanford Town Clerk’s office, Town Hall, P.O. Box 436, Stanfordville, NY 12581 or by email: stanfordtownclerk@yahoo.com
Bids due at Town Clerk’s office at 1 PM on Thursday, May 10th, 2012:




26 Town Hall Road




Stanfordville, NY 12581




845-868-1366

All bids shall contain the non-collusion certificate in a form meeting the requirements of GML 103-d.

The Town of Stanford Town Board reserves the right to accept or reject any or all bids.

Bids may be awarded at the Stanford Town Board meeting on May 10, 2012.

Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Roll Call Vote as follows:  Supervisor Virginia Stern – yes; Councilwoman Johanna Shafer – yes; Councilman Joseph Norton – yes; Councilman Tom Dewhirst – absent; Councilman Mark D’Agostino – absent.

Mention was made that the pond had already been pumped out, that Fastracs had not signed any contracts yet with the Town and were fine with this delay, that Ed Hoxsie from D.C. Soil & Water had already met with FEMA officials, and that this ad should also be sent out to as many companies as possible that might be interested in this bid notice.

With no other business at hand, a motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Johanna Shafer, to adjourn this Special; Meeting at 4:35 PM.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Roll Call Vote as follows:  Supervisor Virginia Stern – yes; Councilwoman Johanna Shafer – yes; Councilman Joseph Norton – yes; Councilman Tom Dewhirst – absent; Councilman Mark D’Agostino – absent.

Respectfully submitted,

Ritamary Bell

Town Clerk

